

May Meeting Highlights


Twenty-nine Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the May 12th meeting.  Lonnie welcomed guest Betsy Mallison from DEP.
Coast Guard News


CDR Briggs discussed several items:

· With all the warm weather, recreational boating activity has increased and the Coast Guard will have three boats on patrol and conduct recreational vessel and commercial vessel boardings.
· Beaver Valley Tri-State Regatta will be held August 6-8 and will affect the Ohio River (mile 21-22) and river closures will be necessary.  The Coast Guard is working closely with the Regatta organizers to insure balance is maintained between all waterways users.  Further updates will be provided.

· The Coast Guard Marine Safety Office’s renovation has been completed.  Members are encouraged to stop by and see the new offices.

· Homeland Security continues to be an expanded portion of the Coast Guard’s mission.  Improving interagency communication capabilities are a high priority.

· Port Security Grants are now available.  These grants are for security infrastructure improvements (fencing, security cameras).  Additional information can be obtained through the Coast Guard office.

· Barge Breakaways continued to be a concern.  Six breakaways involving 27 barges and impacting two bridges have occurred since our barge breakaway seminar in September.  Several incidents have occurred without the presence of high water.  Companies must be more proactive in maintenance.
· CDR Briggs led a national group that developed policy guidelines for field-level Facility/Vessel Security Plan approval and compliance inspections.  Guidance documents (NVICs) will be released within the next couple of weeks.

· Procedures are being finalized regarding sensitive security information dissemination.  

· Chief Dave Morgan assured members that the Coast Guard can serve as advocate during Facility/Vessel Security plan approval process.  The Coast Guard understands that the process is a frustrating one and asked everyone for patience.  CDR Briggs assured the group that the July 1st deadline does have some flexibility.  The Captain of the Port can grant an extension if substantial effort is being made to comply.

· LT Mike Anderson introduced the incident occurrence guideline sheet that had been emailed to the membership.  Any questions regarding this form, please contact the Coast Guard Office. 
Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  He also personally thanked the members for their support of the May 7th renaming of the former Allegheny River Lock and Dam to the C.W. Bill Young Lock and Dam.  (See Attachment 1)

Jack English asked Rich Lockwood about shoaling below Mon River Lock 2 that was causing boats to become grounded.  The Corp had dredged the area; however, Jack requested that soundings be completed to insure that the problem was not reoccurring.  Rich reported that he would verify how the Corp would proceed in this area.

National Weather Service


William Drzal presented the attached weather report. 

(See Attachment 1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

James McCarville reported on the following:

· Following Jim McKay’s Pittsburgh Post Gazette article, after the Pittsburgh Maritime Club April 22nd tour of the Mon River Lock #4, Congressman Murtha’s staff person reported receiving only 6 letters versus an article a year ago on recreational boating that prompted hundreds of letters.

· The May 7th renaming dedication sponsored by the Army Corps of Engineers provided an excellent opportunity to discuss issues with Appropriations Chair, Representative Hobson. Thanks to all of the WAP members who took the time to attend.

· May 27th will be the Braddock dam dedication.  Invitations will be mailed shortly from the USACE.

· New landfill regulations have been finalized.  A DEP representative would be available to discuss the regulations with interested membership.

· The commission is also working on a more accurate traffic flow report.  Working in conjunction with the Army Corps of Engineers (Lock Performance Monitoring System), it hopes to provide more current traffic statistics.  

Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer reported that there is only one individual per shift operating Maxwell Locks & Dam which means only one chamber can be operated at one time.  Dick requested the Corp to instruct the Lockmaster to guarantee Commercial Navigation priority over recreational boaters.
Legislative Committee Report


Mark Devinney thanked the Army Corp for their efforts in the Allegheny River Lock & Dam renaming ceremony that was held on May 7, 2004.  Representative David Hobson of Ohio, Chair of the House Appropriations Subcommittee and Representative Melissa Hart were present at the ceremonies.  It was a great opportunity to share with the representatives some of the challenges that Pittsburgh is experiencing in relation to waterway improvement funding.

Other Meeting Comments


Bob McCaughan, City of Pittsburgh Emergency Services, reported that until such time as the PFBC erects signs, the expanded “No Wake Zone” on the Allegheny River will not be in effect. In fact, the PFBC may drop the beginning of the zone down to the 9th Street Bridge. Further information will be forwarded when made available.  Bob also has met with the Regatta organizers and informed the membership that no power boat races were to be held this year.  This should help soften the closure times required for the event.


Betsy Mallison, DEP, addressed the membership about the 16th Annual River Sweep scheduled for Saturday, June 19, 2004. This ten county event is an annual riverbank cleanup for the Ohio, Allegheny, Monongahela, Beaver and Kentucky rivers.  The Ohio River Valley Water Sanitation Commission (ORSANCO) sponsors the event and it encompasses more than 3,000 miles of shoreline.  Dawn Fuchs Heiser has agreed to aid in raising funds for the necessary equipment required for the volunteer effort (bags, gloves, etc.).  For anyone interested in volunteering, DEP website www.DEP.state.pa.us will be providing a link to the information within the next week.

Lonnie thanked all attendees and provided the following important dates:


June 23rd 
– 
Annual joint event with RTOA

July

-
Man Over Board Seminar


August
-
Joint meeting with Huntington District


September
-
Breakaway Barge Seminar (Managerial)

June Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for June 23rd at the 911th Air Force Reserve Base.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with a picnic lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Casual dress is suggested.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by June 14, 2004 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Joint Membership Meeting with RTOA

911th Air Force Reserve Club Picnic Pavilion

June 23, 2004 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Picnic Buffet

  Cost:
$15/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

WAP Member: _________

RTOA Member: _________

Please respond by Monday, June 14th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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